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STARTING THE 10th YEAR OF THE FBWC 
 

It is hard to believe that we are about to start the tenth calendar year of the formation of the 

Friends of Broadwater and Worthing Cemetery. The inaugural meeting was held in Worthing 

Town Hall on 24 October 2008 and since that date a tremendous amount has been achieved. 

An analysis of those achievements will appear in a later issue of óThe BROADSHEETô. We 

have an exciting year planned with seven Saturday cemetery tours as well as three Sunday 

tours. There will be an anniversary celebration in August 2018, the month in which we 

normally hold our Open Day. A full schedule of tours appears on Page 2 and we ask you to 

note the dates in your diaries and to give us your full support by attending as many as 

possible. Planning for these events is well advanced in terms of research. Below is a 

photograph of the 1862 cemetery óheadstoneô above and between the chapels, South Farm 

Road entrance. [All photographs by the Editor unless otherwise credited]. 
 

   
 

MEMBERSHIP HITS THE MAGIC óTONô 
 

During the past decade our membership has steadily grown with barely a trough in fully paid 

up membership. We have now reached the magic ótonô (100 members) again and we are 

hopeful of increasing on even that figure, albeit slightly, over the coming months as we ósign-

upô visitors who continue to populate our various thematic tours. Membership annual 

subscription rates are still a miserly Ã3.00 per annum, the price of a ódowntownô cup of coffee 

and a figure that has been unchanged over the past 10 years. The annual fee represents 

excellent value for money while furthering a very worthwhile cause. For your money you not 

only join a remarkable community but you receive three issues of this magazine and have the 

opportunity for free 2 hour exercise sessions (cemetery maintenance) once every month, the 

use of our many maintenance tools, coffee/tea and cake for a modest voluntary contribution, 

with other activities available for those so inclined, such as research, access to records, 

meetings at the Town Hall and a whole lot more. Spread the word Friends! 
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FULL FBWC CEMETERY TOUR DATES 
 

The year 2018 will be an exciting one for the Friends, their guests, visitors and the general 

public who look forward to our seasonal tours programme. Our team of experienced guides 

will be looking forward to a good turnout and even if damp we provide umbrellas so as not to 

spoil your enjoyment. There are seven Saturday tours from April until October, all to be held 

on the FIRST Saturday of each month and three Sunday tours from July until September on 

the dates shown. Refreshments will be available on all tour dates. All of the tours are 

absolutely free and tour booklets will be on sale at the extremely modest price of just Ã1. We 

ask all Friends to, in turn, tell their friends and to attend all the tours they possibly can. 

 

 

SATURDAY CEMETERY TOURS ï ALL COMMENCE AT 11.00 ï 

FROM THE CHAPELS - SOUTH FARM ROAD ENTRANCE 

 

 

7 APRIL           -       WORTHING MAYORS *           Debra Hillman 

 

5 MAY              -       CRIME AND THE LAW             John Vaughan 

 

2 JUNE             -       PEOPLE AND PLACES             Colin Reid 

 

7 JULY             -       SCANDAL AND INTRIGUE      Debra Hillman 

 

4 AUGUST       -      10th ANNIVERSARY TOUR & OPEN DAY  

 

1 SEPTEMBER   -  LIFE AFTER WORLD WAR 1   Frank Ffitch 

 

6 OCTOBER    -      BUSINESSMEN  *       Pauline Reed + Open Day         

 
 

SUNDAY CEMETERY TOURS ï ALL COMMENCE AT 14.00 - 

FROM THE CHAPELS ï SOUTH FARM ROAD ENTRANCE 

 

 

22 JULY        -            FLORA  AND FAUNA             Paul Robards 

 

19 AUGUST   -   GENERAL CEMETERY TOUR   Mary McKeown 

 

23 SEPTEMBER  -       A TREE TOUR                      Sally Roberts 

 

 

¶ * Tour retold  
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  DUDMANôS AGGREGATE DONATION 
 

 [Also thanks to ALSFORD TIMBER for delivery] 

 
The Friends would like to publicly thank the Dudmanôs Organisation with the assistance of 

Alsford Timber for their generous donation of MOT Type 1 aggregate for use around the 

ópathô surrounding our main notice board, inside the South Farm Road cemetery entrance.   

 

Following a conversation between our Maintenance Coordinator, Paul Robards, and our new 

Secretary Fran Dingwall, the subject of the pathway around our main cemetery sign and our 

requirements were discussed. The so-called pathway was rough, weed covered and uneven, 

which would hugely benefit from some form of infill, such as sand or aggregate. Fran said 

that if ever there was a need for such infill to let her know because her husband works for the 

Dudmanôs Organisation who specialise in such materials and that they are occasionally 

prepared to make a donation to worthwhile causes, such as ours. 

 

Fran duly sowed the seeds of a donation of what they call MOT Type 1 aggregate (óMOTô 

goes back to an aggregate specification required by the old Ministry of Transport for road 

building/repairs) and with the help of her husband Dudmanôs kindly agreed to donate a grab-

bag of material to the Friends. Dudmanôs are major large scale operators who do not deal in 

small quantities of less than 5 tonnes. Consequently their lorry fleet comprises large tipper 

trucks which do not have bulk bag delivery mechanisms fitted to them. Accordingly one of 

their business associates, Alsford Timber, agreed to deliver the material, which was duly 

delivered on Friday 16 February 2018. The material was placed inside the cemetery gates for 

our convenience. These two scenes show the delivery of the material at the South Farm Road 

cemetery gates. [Photos: Fran Dingwall] 
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Paul Robards called for volunteers to move the aggregate to the required area and although 

only a few yards distant it was hard work, even with the assistance of willing Friends and the 

groupôs wheelbarrow. The little group assembled on the following Saturday to empty the bag 

and then to evenly rake the aggregate over the required area. This was very much a joint 

venture by the Dudmanôs Group of Southwick and Alsford Timber of Erith, Kent and we 

would like to place on record our grateful thanks to both companies and all those involved in 

making it happen, especially Mr and Mrs Dingwall! Below, shows the finished óproper jobô. 

 

.   
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THE JOY OF MAINTENANCE DAYS 
 

One of the main functions of the Friends of the Cemetery is to maintain the cemetery to the 

best of their ability, mainly in areas that do not automatically receive the attention of the 

Council on their regular grass cuts and to that extent supporting them. These days are fun and 

even on 30 December 2017 half a dozen hardy souls turned out for a couple of hours work. 

Below, John Whittington, Paul Robards, Mary Pickett, John Vaughan, Janet Green and Frank 

Ffitch pose for the photographer, a passer-by, with your Editor having to mind his dog! 
 

   
 

Just a month later, no fewer than 14 Friends turned up for duty, seen by the cemetery chapels. 

Everybody looks so happy and between 10.00 and 12.00 much was achieved. Come join us! 
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THE  LAST  BLAST  OF  WINTER? 
 

Our local and national media revelled in the title óThe Beast From The Eastô regarding winds 

and weather systems, allegedly originating in the depths of Siberia. As usual in the good old 

UK chaos ensued in parts of the country but the Worthing area seemed to be wallowing in a 

sort of micro-climate and escaped the worst. However snow there was and our intrepid 

Maintenance and Clearance Coordinator (and photographer) Paul Robards braced the 

elements on 27 February 2018 to grab this fine seasonal photograph of our cemetery under 

attack from the elements. Fortunately the ówhite stuffô didnôt last for long. 
 

 
 

GENERAL  DATA  PROTECTION       

REGULATION  LEGISLATION 
 

From 25 May 2018 new European legislation is being implemented, no not more rubbish 

about the shape of bananas, but to harmonise data privacy laws across the continent. 

Organisations large and small will be required to inform members, customers etc. how their 

personal data is stored and how it is used. This new legislation replaces the Data Protection 

Directive 95/46/EC. Organisations have to (inter alia) declare how data is stored, whether it 

is divulged to other organisations, methods of data communication with its members or 

customers, what information is actually stored, what analysis of data takes place, the 

relevance of data, adhering to customer preferences in terms of method(s) of communication, 

controlling data and the use of information, including the publication of photographs. 
 

This is all being dealt with by our Data Administrator and Chairman, Debra Hillman, but we 

hold only names and addresses and contact details, we donôt share data and it is used only for 

membership record and  mailing purposes. No problems are envisaged but watch this space 

for more information in due course, probably with the next issue. 


